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From: John Normanton 
Sent: 13 May 2019 17:28
To:  LDP
Cc: John Normanton
Subject: Objection to proposed allocation ALDP2018-B09-42-Milltimber South

For the attention of Aberdeen Local Plan Section 

Objection to proposed allocation. 

ALDP2018-B09-42-Milltimber South 

Land adjacent to A93, Opposite Contlaw Brae Milltimber 

Objection to proposed allocation. 

This land is already allocated under policy OP114 for 60 houses and 1225 sq metres of 
commercial/retail space on approximately 11.5Ha of land including land not controlled by Bancon.

The proposed allocation is on solely the land controlled by option agreement by Bancon. This land 
area is approximately 17% smaller, and extends to approximately 9.5Ha. Overall this reduced land 
area cannot support as much development as the existing allocation. 

The proposed allocation removes the 1225 sq metres of commercial/retail space and proposes 90 
houses. 

We welcome the removal of the commercial/retail space which was never appropriate for this 
location. 

Even if development was ultimately able to go ahead we are concerned that the housing numbers 
are proposed to be increased so much. 

Bancon have stated at public consultations that there will be 60 houses. Bancon have not told 
anyone that they are now proposing 90 houses, and on a smaller site. 

The land area has been substantially reduced as stated above, by as much as 2 Hectares. 

The proposed allocation should retain the same density as current approved allocation. 

We have calculated that this means there should be 58 houses allocated on the reduced land area 
and no other uses. This number of houses is arrived at by reference to the 60 houses in the 
current allocation, an allowance of ten houses instead of the 1225 sq metres of commercial/retail 
space and then a pro rata 17 percent reduction in housing numbers to be developed on the 
smaller land area. 

The proposal for allocation which is now to be considered by the Council is not sustainable. It 
would lead to a worse amenity for the occupiers . 

The pre-app 170620/PAN notes the requirement for a Drainage Impact Assessment (DIA) before 
any planning application is determined. This land is in a very sensitive area within the immediate 






